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19 December 2018 

 
Dear Stakeholder, 
 
On 18 December the Full Governing Body of St Joseph’s RC Primary School agreed a proposal to increase the 

capacity of St Joseph’s RC Primary School, 204 North Road, Cardiff CF14 3BL with additional part-time 

nursery places serving the age range 3 – 11 on its existing site from September 2019.  

 

The admission number for Reception to Y6 (compulsory school age) at the school in the first school year in 

which the proposals will be implemented will be 30. The admission number for the nursery in the first school 

year in which the proposals will be implemented will be 32. 

 
The Governing Body was satisfied that the proposal will: 

 Provide additional English-medium nursery places for local demand; 

 Support the delivery of a broad and balanced curriculum including the requirements of the National 
Curriculum and the full Foundation Phase; 

 Continue to build on the good practice at St Joseph’s RC Primary School and provide opportunities to – 
o Further support school improvement 
o Enhance opportunities for a broad and balanced curriculum 
o Maximise resources and professional expertise 
o Improve opportunities for pupils 
o Further enhance pupil wellbeing 
o Support more effective teaching and learning 
o Further enhance the Values Base of the school which, in turn, enhances the whole school 

community. 
 
If you have any queries or require additional information please contact the school via email at  
stjosephsprm@cardiff.gov.uk. 

 

 

Signed: Michael Howells 
Chair of Governors 
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School 
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